
Frontline Notice: 231204-01 
 
Topic: Migration of the Reduced Retired Pay Age (RRPA) applications to myFSS is complete 
 
Applicable to: Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve Airmen  
 
BLUF: Migration of the Reduced Retired Pay Age (RRPA) applications from vPC/Remedy to 
the new myFSS platform is complete.   
 
HQ ARPC received feedback from the field that the RRPA application in the new myFSS 
platform does not mirror what is in vPC/Remedy. Our technicians investigated this further and 
determined that myFSS now accurately displays the correct information, removing the need to 
reference vPC.  
 
Moving forward, myFSS will now be the authoritative source for RRPA calculations. HQ ARPC 
Retirement Technicians will no longer perform comparison audits between vPC/Remedy and the 
myFSS RRPA application.   
 
As a reminder, AF Reserve and Air National Guard members do not need to attach qualifying 
orders unless there is a discrepancy in data or the RRPA application reflects an Orders/PCARS 
line as “Potentially Qualifying”.   
 
During the recent development of the myFSS RRPA application, myFSS was linked with 
AROWS-R/G to automatically qualify/non-qualify periods of active-duty service within the 
RRPA application. This has led to a large savings of time for both service members and HQ 
ARPC retirement technicians. 
 
Related Reference: National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) of 2008/2015  
 
As always, please direct members needing immediate assistance to the Total Force Service 
Center, at 1-800-525-0102.  
 




